Milton Youth Hockey

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of: November 10th, 2016

In Attendance:  Andresino, Bennett, Feloney, Hunt, Keating, Mounsey, Mullen, Naughton, Skillin, Sweeney, Vaughan, Young. Member Monica Connolly
Members’ Speak

· Monica Connolly discussed reorganization of the Board with roles and responsibilities for all members looking to USA Hockey’s Club Excellence program as a resource. She will be sending out a survey to all members for responses. The goal is for the Board to work not only in the present but on long term organizational activities as well. 
Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from the October 13th, 2016 meeting were submitted.

· A motion was made to accept the minutes of the October 13th meeting by Mr. Bennett and second by Mr. Mullen.

· The minutes were accepted unanimously with no changes.

Treasurer’s Report:
· Mr. Mullen discussed a date to be forthcoming for the Finance Committee to present to all Board Members more detailed information on the organization’s Finances.
· Mr. Mullen suggested having a fundraiser this season to offset some of the additional program costs. 

· Mr. Keating is requesting the approximate cost per team to enter a team in the South Shore Conference.

Ulin Rink Report:
· After a request at last month’s meeting, Mr. Mullen reported that he has asked Mr. Burchill of Curry rink management to post locker room assignments for teams on game weekends. 
· Mr. Mullen also reported that he relayed the safety/tightness concerns of MYH regarding the new lines in the parking lot. 

· Mr. Mullen reported that the DCR has been at Ulin repairing some leaks in the roof. 

· Also, Mr. Mullen reported that there is a meeting to be held in December between the DCR, the Town of Milton and Curry College. 

South Shore Conference:


· Mr. Bennett reported that the Midget season has ended. He also reported the 2nd part of the schedule for MYH Travel teams will be released the end of November. 

Girls Program:
· Ms. Mounsey reported that she’s observed the various team’s practices/games and has been in touch with the coaches as the new Girls Level Coordinator. 
· Mr. Skillin requested that a goalie be added to the rosters of both U14 teams. Mr. Sweeney to discuss with Mr. Zona who is not in attendance at the meeting.

Yankee Conference:

· NTR
District Meeting:

· Mr. Young reported that State Playdown games are currently finished for the Midgets and are ongoing for other teams. 
· Mr. Young reported the next district meeting is 11/17/16. 
· A motion was made to give access to Mr. Young, in addition to Mr. Zona, to USA Hockey’s registration portal so that he may provide assistance with the team rosters for the program.

House League:
· Mr. Keating reported that a record 127 participants have signed up for House League and that the first weekend went well. 
Learn To Skate:

· Mr. Sweeney reported that registration is currently open and the season will begin on 11/27/16. So far, there are 79 registrants. An advertisement was placed in the Milton Times. 
Ice Chairman:
· Mr. Mullen reported that the new practice schedule will be uploaded after Thanksgiving as the program will lose some evening practice time to the Milton High School teams that are starting their seasons.
Equipment Committee:

· Rubber tires for practices have been received. There is one Pee Wee team still in need of additional pucks. 

Coaches Committee:
· Mr. Young reported that he continues to follow up with Coaches who have been red-lined for Playdown games and is communicating with them around what obligations need to be completed to resolve the issues.
Communications:

· NTR
Fundraising:

· Mr. Vaughan reported he has received $1850 for advertising space on the MYH website. He also reported 15 people went to the Monkey Sports store to participate in that purchasing event. Amount to be determined of Monkey Sports donation after that event. He will also begin planning an additional fundraising event with the assistance of other Board Members per Mr. Mullen’s request. 
Evaluation Committee

· A survey will go out to Coaches regarding tryouts to continue to try to improve on them from last year. 
Old Business:
· Ms. Naughton reported that the goalie schedule for the PWB2R team is being handled week to week by her and Mr. Skillin.
New Business:

Next Monthly Meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for December 15th, 2016 at 6:45 p.m. at the Milton Police Station.  Motion to adjourn the meeting; meeting adjourned.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Mollie L. Naughton
Secretary
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